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Edlesborough Parish Council (including Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall) News  

AGM Report 

At the AGM held in May 2012 Cllrs Brian Holt and Chris Nevard were invited to join the General 
Purpose Committee. Cllr Wilkinson who is currently the Parish Council’s planning representative for 
the entire parish, agreed to continue but felt that representatives from Dagnall and Northall should be 
involved and take responsibility for reviewing planning applications in their own villages.  

Luton Airport proposed expansion 

There has been no further update concerning this matter.  

Speed Limit Review  

30mph and 40mph stickers for wheelie bins are being distributed to residents in Northall and the 
areas adjacent to the Travellers Rest Public House where speed limit changes have been made in 
order to emphasize the new speed limits when the bins are put out for collection. Stickers have 
already been distributed throughout Edlesborough village.  

Vacancy for Cleaner for Memorial Hall & Pavilion 

The Parish Council still have a vacancy for a Cleaner for the Memorial Hall and Pavilion and should 
anyone wish to apply for this position would they please contact the Clerk, Lin Sargeant on 01525 
220859 or e-mail: 

parish.council.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk for a job description. 

Memorial Hall Bookings 

It is understood that the Under 5’s who currently meet at the Memorial Hall will be moving into the 
School premises in the Autumn. This would enable the Memorial Hall to be made available to others. 
Beverley Douglas, the Manager and Booking Secretary, is taking provisional bookings from anyone 
who may be interested in hiring the Memorial Hall either on a permanent or casual basis.  

The Green 

The Parish Council wish to thank EB Lions and The Swan football club for having made monetary 
donations towards the recent renovation of the football pitches.  

Allotments 

Letters have been sent to allotment tenants who do not appear to be cultivating their allotments. The 
Parish Council would remind all allotment tenants that if their allotments are not seen to be cultivated 
the Council have the right to take them back and re-let them.  

Employment changes 

Beverley Douglas will continue as Manager of the Memorial Hall, Pavilion, Playground and Green and 
also be responsible for taking bookings for the Edlesborough Memorial Hall. All other enquiries should 
be made to the Clerk, details as below. PLEASE NOTE that as from 13th June 2012 Beverley 
Douglas’ Telephone Number will be 01525 229358 



The Parish Council will shortly be advertising for an Assistant Clerk. If there is anyone who would like 
to apply for this position please contact the Clerk, Lin Sargeant, as per details below..  

Pot Holes 

The existing pot holes particularly in Pebblemoor have been reported to Bucks CC and will be dealt 
with as soon as a specialised piece of machinery is available.  

Lin Sargeant – Clerk to Edlesborough Parish Council - Tel. 01525 220859 

E-mail: parish.council.clerk@edlesborough.gov.uk 

Beverley Douglas – Manager – PLEASE NOTE NEW TELEPHONE NO. 01525 229358 

e-mail: bluebellbev@gmail.com  

Edlesborough Memorial Hall Booking Secretary: Beverley Douglas – NEW TEL NO: 01525 
229358 

E-mail: bluebellbev@gmail.com 

Website: www.edlesborough.gov.uk 


